






















Please note my working days are Monday - Thursday
 
 
 

From: 2021Census LA Liaison <2021Census.LA.Liaison@ons.gov.uk> 
Sent: 11 February 2020 16:31
Subject: 2021 Census Assisted Digital
 
 

Dear ACLM, we want to make you aware of a potential opportunity for
sites you run (e.g. libraries) to bid for work on the 2021 Census.
 
ONS is providing an Assisted Digital Service for the 2021 Census to
provide face to face assistance to help people to complete the census
online. We have awarded a contract to Good Things Foundation (GTF)
to run this service. They will deliver this through a network of local
centres.
 
GTF will shortly be running an Expression of Interest (EOI) process for
locations to apply to become a centre. Many libraries are already in their
centre network but other sites may want to register interest with GTF so
they will receive the EOI.  They can do this by emailing
census.ad@goodthingsfoundation.org
 
 
The timetable will be:

EOI issued: 24 Feb 2020
EOI open: 24 Feb - 27 Mar
Application period: 27 Apr - 29 May
Centres confirmed: 26 Jun 

 
The EOI will outline what a centre will need to take part i.e. face to face
support, access to devices and the internet, community links.  A wide
range of centres are anticipated, both large and small, from libraries to
community centres and special interest groups, reflecting the varying
needs of different areas.
 
The number of centres recruited in each area will vary. Application
through the EOI does not guarantee that a centre will become part of the
service.
 
Kind regards
 



 
Neil Townsend
Head of Partnerships, Communications Division, Office for National
Statistics
 
Register for email updates about the 2021 Census and/or other areas of
ONS
 
 
 

For the latest data on the economy and society, consult our website at http://www.ons.gov.uk

***********************************************************************************************

Please Note:  Incoming and outgoing email messages are routinely monitored for compliance with our policy on the
use of electronic communications

***********************************************************************************************

Legal Disclaimer:  Any views expressed by the sender of this message are not necessarily those of the Office for
National Statistics
***********************************************************************************************

All e-mails are monitored by Coventry City Council's ICT Security, using Mimecast in accordance with
the Regulations of Investigatory Powers Act 2000.
We Are City of Culture 2021

This e-mail and any files transmitted with it are confidential and are intended solely for the use of the
addressee. If you have received this e-mail in error, you are requested to contact the sender All e-
mails are monitored by Coventry City Council's ICT Security, using Mimecast. The views contained in
this e-mail are those of the author and not necessarily those of Coventry City Council.











www.census.gov.uk/partners/
Follow @Census2021 on twitter and facebook







From: 2021Census LA Liaison

Subject: Please help to promote Census 2021 Community Adviser jobs in your area
Date: 19 August 2020 16:39:00

Your message has been filed to SharePoint at:
https://share.sp.ons.statistics.gov.uk/sites/cen/coms/_layouts/DocIdRedir.aspx?ID=Q566TXFWFPHE-
834016913-59670







Register for email updates about the Census 2021.
Information for community partners and local authorities at
www.census.gov.uk/partners/
Follow @Census2021 on twitter and facebook



From: 2021Census LA Liaison
To:
Subject: RE: ONS Addressing workshop
Date: 05 August 2020 15:44:00
Attachments: image001.jpg

Hi Garry,
Thanks for this information.
This is an email to confirm that you have been reserved a place at the workshop. The
Outlook meeting invitation with further details will be sent out later this week.
Thanks,

| Census 2021 | Office for National
Statistics
Segensworth Road, Fareham PO15 5RR | Tel: 
|  |Web: www.ons.gov.uk | Twitter: @ONS
Register for email updates about the 2021 Census and/or other areas of ONS
From:  
Sent: 05 August 2020 11:07
To: 2021Census LA Liaison <2021Census.LA.Liaison@ons.gov.uk>
Subject: ONS Addressing workshop
Hi
Could I reserve a place on this please?
Many thanks

We Are City of Culture 2021
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From: 2021Census LA Liaison
To:
Subject: RE: We need your support for the 2021 Census emails – an apology
Date: 13 March 2020 14:59:00
Attachments: image003.jpg

image001.png

Hi  I’ve copied the correct email you and your colleagues should have received below in italics.
It was originally sent from a system so it could be your spam filter rejected it. It was sent to 

 and yourself.
Kind regards
Dear Chief Executive (copied to census liaison managers and assistant census liaison managers)
2021 Census
I am writing to you and every local authority chief executive in England and Wales to ask for your
support with the 2021 Census which will take place in March next year. The census is the most
comprehensive source of information to help your authority plan key services for residents such as
transport, education, housing, planning and social care, and its success in 2011 was underpinned by
the fantastic support we received from LAs. I am conscious of constraints on LA funding so to
minimise the burden on you we have significantly increased our resources for local community
engagement and support in 2021 and are only asking for help where we really need it.
We have identified nine strands of activities where I would really welcome your support:

Development of the census residential address list
Providing local information to identify and target local enumeration challenges
Identification of local community networks and contacts
Help with the recruitment of field staff (e.g. advertising the roles on your website)

· Provision of practical support to the field operation (e.g. meeting rooms)
· Providing help to people with low digital confidence to complete the census online
· Support for local publicity and media relations activity

Providing local data to support quality assurance of census results, including Council Tax data
Maximising use of the census results in local authorities and local communities

We provided more detailed information last week to your nominated contacts to support census
activities - an executive-level census liaison manager (CLM) and an assistant census liaison manager
(ACLM).
I would like to draw your personal attention to one immediate priority, which is ensuring that your
Local Land and Property Gazetter (LLPG) is up to date. A robust address list is the foundation of a
successful census and we are now actively developing it. We are using Ordnance Survey’s
AddressBase which is managed by GeoPlace and maintained daily from your LLPG. This needs to
contain accurate details of every residential address, including places like care homes, student halls,
hostels and traveller sites, correctly classified. Please could you ensure that your LLPG Custodian has
the resources they need for this work.
I would also like to thank you for the support your Authority has already given by providing us with a
copy of your council tax data. This is a key data source for census planning and for quality assurance
of the results.
Thank you in anticipation of your continued support. If you have any questions we’d be pleased to
help. For addressing, please contact addresses@ons.gov.uk. If you would like to discuss the 2021
Census more widely, please contact 2021Census.LA.Liaison@ons.gov.uk.
Yours sincerely
A close up of a logo

Description automatically generated





For the latest data on the economy and society, consult our website at http://www.ons.gov.uk
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@Census2021 | @Cyfrifiad2021@Census2021 | @Cyfrifiad2021


Census 2021 Recruitment 


Phase 1 Publicity Campaign Overview


July 2020







How you can help


• Promote the jobs through your normal channels


• Visit our website https://www.censusjobs.co.uk


• Follow us on social media


• Support and share our messages


First community engagement roles go live soon:


• census engagement manager – 6 July 2020


• community advisers – 3 August 2020


@Census2021


@Cyfrifiad2021


2 July 2020



https://www.censusjobs.co.uk/





Census Recruitment Website


Contains information about:


• the census


• our application process


• searching for a job


• how to apply


https://www.censusjobs.co.uk


3 July 2020



https://www.censusjobs.co.uk/





Digital and social media


Share our social media 


messages    


@Census2021


@Cyfrifiad2021


4 July 2020







You’ll see adverts 
in the press...


5 July 2020







…and adverts in 


public places


6 July 2020







@Census2021 | @Cyfrifiad2021@Census2021 | @Cyfrifiad2021


Thank you for supporting Census 2021 
and promoting our jobs


Keep in touch:  2021Census.LA.Liaison@ons.gov.uk


July 2020



mailto:2021Census.LA.Liaison@ons.gov.uk







Access census information for community partners and local authorities
Sign up for Census 2021 jobs here
Follow @Census2021 on Twitter and Facebook








